
 

A Brush With Kindness/ Home Essential Repairs 

BEFORE 

AFTER 

ABWK/HER program is designed to 

help homeowners who struggle to 

maintain the exterior of their home 

reclaim their homes with pride and 

dignity. The HER program helps  

make the necessary renovations to 

the interior to help them stay in 

their homes longer.   

Typical Projects 

 Exterior Painting 

 Lawn Clean-Up 

 Accessibility Ramps 

 Grab Bar Installation 

 ADA Compliant Toilets 

 Door Widening to accommodate 
wheelchairs 

BEFORE 

AFTER 

Help us help you stay in your home. Apply today! 

Family  

Size 

Maximum 

Yearly          

Income 

1 $36,800 

2 $42,050 

3 $47,300 

4 $52,550 

5 $56,800 

6 $61,000 

To qualify you must: 

 Own and live in the home 
being repaired 

 Demonstrate a need 

 Meet income guidelines 

 Be willing to complete 20 
hours of “sweat equity” 
however you’re able—
Construction, providing 
meals, etc. 

For applications or more 
information call us at           

605-697-2540 or visit our 
website 

www.brookingshabitat.org 

*Income levels are set annually by US De-

partment of Housing & Urban Development 

and are 30-80% of the median income. In-

come guidelines valid in Brookings County 

through Spring 2017. 

March 2017 



 

BECAUSE OF THIS HOUSE... 

Welcome Ryan and Ashley to the Habitat Family! 

helped our dream 

come true. We would 

also like to extend a 

big thank you to 

Superior Homes in 

Watertown for 

partnering with 

Habitat and making 

our dream home 

possible. 

Jason and Kristen Prout—Homeowners 

Habitat for Humanity 

has changed our lives. 

Through this great 

program, we now 

have a beautiful 

home—one we never 

could have bought 

without Habitat. 

We cannot thank all 

the volunteers, staff 

and partners that 

We have been so 

blessed since we were 

approved for this home 

and we cannot wait to 

see what the future 

holds. 

Thank you and God 

bless. 

-Ryan and Ashley 

Krogmann 

Because of this house… 
… We have a great 
neighborhood to raise our 
children—Aurora has 
already shown itself to be 
a friendly community of 
families that want to know 
each other.   
… We have a place our 
kids can call Home—The 
kids are settling into their 
rooms and taking 

ownership of their 
respective spaces. 
… We have the 
financial stability to 
plan for the future—
We can make plans 
for family adventures 
without the 
uncertainty of dealing 
with rentals. 
… We can hang a 
picture on the wall 

without the need to ask 
permission—There is a 
strong sense of worth 
knowing that we can 
decorate our house as 
we see fit. 
… We can plant a tree… 
and watch it grow. 
...because of this house. 
 

-Jason and Kristen Prout 

Ryan and Ashley Krogmann (pictured 

above) closed on their home on  

January 12, 2017.  Their new home 

(pictured right) is located in Aurora, 

SD.  

Jason and Kristen Prout and their 

four children (pictured above) closed 

on their home (pictured right) on De-

cember 16, 2016. Welcome The Prout 

Family to our Habitat Family! 



The month of February 
has brought us some 
unexpected warm 
weather!  Along with the 
warm weather came 
strong sales, as a result of 
very strong 
donations.  Our 
processing room has been 
full almost all month and 
our sales floor is 
overflowing, which is 
what we want! We also 
received a very generous 
donation this month of 

commercial shelving 
from  Brad and Carrie 
Knutson at the Toronto 
Food Mart.  This donation 
is really going to help us 
out and we are excited to 
put it to use.  These 
shelves will help us to 
display small items such 
as paint, hardware, etc. 
We are always looking for 
ways to improve the store 
and this will help a great 
deal.  Thank you Brad and 
Carrie Knutson! 

March finds us getting 
ready for our Spring 
Cleaning Donation Drive 
which will take place in 
April. This Donation Drive 
is an effort to reach out to 
the public and offer a 
convenient service to 
area churches and their 
congregations. Each 
Saturday in April, 
excluding April 22nd, we 
will have our yellow van 
and a ReStore employee 
for two- three hour 

also in determining an 
item’s origin and worth.  
His friendly demeanor 
welcomes all who stop by 
the store. Most of the 
time he is lending a 
helping hand wherever 
he is needed, but he will 
also stop and take the 
time to talk to a 
customer about a 
potential purchase or just 
about life in general.  
From starting as a sales 
associate, to assistant 

We would like to take this 
moment to officially 
welcome Jeremy Duus as 
the new manager of the 
ReStore.  
Jeremy started working 
with us back in July. He 
has a background in 
woodworking and 
furniture, which has 
proved to be a great 
benefit at the store. This 
knowledge aids not only 
in the repair that is 
occasionally required, but 

manager, and now to the 
main store manager, we 
appreciate all that Jeremy 
has contributed to the 
ReStore, and hope that his 
tenure as manager will 
bring great success. 

ReStore News_ReStore News_ReStore News_   

Welcome JeremyWelcome JeremyWelcome Jeremy–––   New ReStore ManagerNew ReStore ManagerNew ReStore Manager   

Jeremy took over as ReStore 

manager at the beginning of 

February. Welcome Jeremy to 

his new role! 

sessions at 
participating churches. 
During this time we 
will be accepting 
donations and 
educating  the public 
on ReStore hours, 
volunteer 
opportunities, DIY 
projects, etc. We have 
several sessions still 
available—Contact us 
if your church would 
like to participate. 

Get Involved_Get Involved_Get Involved_   
Volunteers are the heart and soul of Habitat. Time and time again, our 

community has demonstrated its generousity through countless hours of 

volunteering. Brookings Area Habitat for Humanity is always looking for 

passionate idividuals and organizations to join us in our fight against 

substandard housing in Brookings and Lake County. Volunteers of all skill 

levels, races and religions are welcome—we appreciate all of the hard 

working volunteers we can get. Contact us today and we’ll help you get 

started! 

 

Spring Cleaning 



 

 

Thank You, Donors! 

Thanks to your donations, Habitat is transforming the lives of more than 
3 million people world wide! 

David Aaron & Virginia Conger 
Robert & Brenda Algood 
American Legion of Aurora 
American Legion of Brookings 
Ascension Lutheran Church, 

ELCA 
Aurora Fireman’s Auxiliary 
Austreim Excavating 
Patty Bacon & Rich Larson 
Harold Bailey 
Lois Bellows 
Jay & Lisa Bender 
James & Kathryn Berreth 
Charles & Mary Lou Berry 
Benda & Steven Berseth 
Delores Bertsch 
Best Choice Realty 
Douglas & Cheryl Beste 
David & Pat Billman 
Body & Soul Massage 
Rob Boniface 
Dallas & Connie Bridges 
Brookings Area Quilters Guild 
Brookings Area United Way 
Brookings Co. Republican Party 
Brookings Dental Clinic 
Brookings Regional Astronomy 

Club 
Robert and Verdus Broschat 
Bonnie Busdicker 
Central Business Supply 
David & Marcia Chicoine  
City of Aurora 
Clayton & Karen Cook 
Cook’s Waste Paper and 

Recycling 

Courtesy Plumbing 
Cree Corp. 
Dakota Abstract 
Margaret Denton 
Donna Diedrich 
Jeremy Duus 
Don & Carol Evenson 
Paul & Jenny Evenson 
Eyecare Center of Madison 
Brad & Nadine Farber 
Jerry & Mary Fiedler 
First Bank and Trust 
First Christian Reformed Church 
Van & Barbara Fishback 
Cliff & Lisa Friedrich 
Foresight Land Surveyors 
Byron Garry 
GCC Ready Mix 
Bette Gerberding 
Janet & Larry Gerjets 
Gary & Sally Gramm 
Jeff & Sue Grant 
Dale & Virgina Groepper 
Stephan & Tammy Guza 
Steven & Frances Gylling 
Roberta & Christina Hansen 
Hansen & Gable Appraisals, Inc. 
Hamlin Building Center 
Harms Oil Co-Aberdeen 
Harms Oil Co-Brookings 
Ken & Mary Haug 
Robert & Marilyn Heesch 
Gary & Connie Heldt 
Wendy Henely 
Avis Heyduk 
Calvin & Judy Higgins 

Ronald & Barbara Hillestad 
Joan & Edward Hogan 
Nelda & Arthur Holden 
Rick & Joanie Holm 
Paige & Paydon Holt 
Homestead Do It Center 
InterLakes Area United Way 
Barbara and Perry Johnson 
Darrell & Bette Johnson 
Jorgenson’s Concrete LLC 
Mildred Juel 
Kindt Electric 
Carl & Brenda Kline 
Paul Howard Kohler 
Robert Kortlever 
Jana Krogmann 
Aelred & Irene Kurtenbach 
Kathy Larsen 
Larson Family Foundation 
Viola Lightfield  
Pat & Dan Little 
Pat & Becky Lockwood 
Lowes 
C. Scott & Rachel Mark 
Martin Oil 
Liz Matson 
David & Mary McCaa 
Michael & Judy McCann 
Dan McColley 
Gladys McCracken 
David & Patricia Meyer 
Midwest Glass 
Millborn Seeds 
Douglas & Mary Miller 
Judy Miller 
James & Dorothy Morgan 



 
 

Thank You, Donors! 

Thanks to your donations, Habitat is transforming the lives of more than 
3 million people world wide! 

Ope Niemeyer 
Dale & Jackie Nelson 
Nick’s Hamburger Shop 
Northwest Energy 
Lawrence Novotny 
Nystrom Services 
Stewart Olson 
Homer & Lillian Osvog 
Perry Electric 
Carol & Charles Peterson 
Leonard & Verna Peterson 
Proctor & Gamble 
Tyler Powers 
Rapid Packaging Co. Inc. 
Raven Industries 
Rental Depot 
Josh Reynhout 
Dr. David & Rina Reynolds 
Gail & Rosemary Robertson 
Madeline Rose 
Rounds Construction 
Runnings,  Inc. 
Terry W. Ryan 
Rykhus-Nelson Siding & Gutters 
Sanow & Helle, Inc. 
Vicky Schaack 
Peter Schaefer 
Randy & Theresa Schaefer 
Rod Schaefer 
BreeAnne Schliesman 
Trudy Schmieding 
Paul & Marilyn Schultz 
John Schutz & Kathleen Danker 
Ron Seefeldt 
Trever Shelden 
Pam & Ron Siverhus 

Orville & Charlotte Smidt 
Sons of Norway 
Starmark Cabinets  
John & Laurie Stiegelmeier 
Paula & Kris Strande 
The Brookings Register 
Ribstein & Hogan Law Firm 
Wendell & Marlys Thompson 
Melody & Robert Thompson 
John & Dorothy Thompson 
Town & Country Shopper 
Craig & Della Tschetter 
Brent & Susan Turnipseed 
Upper Case Living 
Valspar Corp. 
Gary & Sharon Van Riper 
Clayton & Arlene Vaske 
Rosemary & Mark Wagner 
Dr. Merritt & Pamela Warren 
Edward & Deanne Weninger 
Howard Wey & Bonnie Specker 
John & Peggy Whalen 
Whirlpool 
H.D. & A.V.  Wickstrom 
June & Floyd Wiesner 
Henry  & Marcia Williams 
Bruce & Beverly Wosje 
Leon & Joyce Wrage 
Yale Lock Co. 
Young Door Service 
 

 

 

 

 

Please forgive us if your name 
was omitted or misspelled. It’s 
not that you aren’t appreciated, 
just a clerical error. Please let us 
know if any errors occurred. 
 
We are a 501(c)3 organization, 
which means that any monetary 
gift that we receive is both tax 
deductible for you and an 
improved home situation for 
someone else!  

*Donations made between Oct. 
31, 2016 and Feb. 1st, 2017 

We’ve reached 

42% of our goal! 



I am the only person in our office 
whose desk is on the second floor.  
The conference room that is 
adjacent to my office was once the 
second floor’s sunroom.  I am 
writing this while I look out those 
windows.  It is a day that 
encourages us to hope that spring 
has finally arrived.  It is the end of 
February, so we know better.  Still, 
it is nice to hope.  

Spring is a time of beginning and 
we are planning for the upcoming 
construction season.  Partner 
families 64 and 65 are all the way 
through the process and we will 
begin construction on their homes 
just as soon as we can.  We are still 
working with families and hope to 
have at least one more approved 
soon.  Families seeking a new 
affordable home should contact us 
through our website
(www.brookingshabitat.org) or 
call the office (605.697.2540) and 

we will have a member of the 
Home Owner Selection team reach 
out to the prospective family. 

You probably saw in the 
newspaper that we have expanded 
our home renovation program.  It 
used to be focused on exterior 
painting and lawn clean up, it is 
now building accessibility ramps, 
and doing other interior 
renovations designed to help 
people stay in their homes a little 
while longer. Recently, we hired 
Trever Shelden as our project 
manager to help make this 
transition successful. We have 
three of those projects lined up 
and looking for more. People 
needing assistance should call the 
office (605.697.2540) and we will 
mail them an application. 

We recently purchased two 
building lots in Madison, SD and 
have begun the process of finding 
partner families in Lake County. 
Our website lists income 
guidelines for both counties we 
serve. 

As we plan for the future it is also 
the time we wrap things up.  Our 
fiscal year ends on June 30 so we 
are working hard to raise the 
money needed to finish this year’s 

projects and have the 
resources to accomplish all we 
hope to in the future.   

Habitat for Humanity gets no 
direct government funding.  
We have been able to access 
money from the state through 
its Housing Opportunity Fund.  
For the last several years this 
fund has been the state’s 
principal mechanism for 
supporting affordable housing 
projects across the state.  That 
fund has very few dollars left 
and we have been told not to 
expect it to be refilled anytime 
soon.   

As a result, your support is 
even more important than it 
has been in the past.  Please fill 
out the enclosed card and send 
it, along with your gift, to our 
offices.  You can trust we will 
be good stewards of your hard-
earned dollars.  Your gifts have 
an enormous impact on the 
lives of your neighbors. 

I thank you. 

 

Dan McColley 
Executive Director 

A Note from Upstairs 

 

 June 9 and 10, 2017 

(Friday Evening, Saturday Afternoon, Saturday Evening) 

Performing Arts Center 

South Dakota State University 

Free Admission—Free Will Donation  

To raise funds for the  

Brookings Area Habitat for Humanity  

Building Programs 



 

If you can write a check, prepare a 

tasty lunch, pull weeds, swing a 

hammer or sort nuts and bolts, 

you can be a part of building a 

better Brookings. Join your 

neighbors on a Habitat project 

now!  

We are always in the process of updating our  mailing list.  

If you would like to be removed from our mailing list or if 

you would prefer to receive our newsletter by email, 

please email us at:  info@brookingshabitat.org or call our 

office at 605-697-2540. 

Our Board of Directors: 

Keith Rounds           
President 
Jeff Grant                  
Vice President 
Pat Little                
Treasurer 
Chuck Bennis         
Secretary 
Ken Bertolini          
Director 
 
 

Andrea Carlile        
Director 
Dianne Nagy           
Director, SDSU 
Campus Chapter 
Advisor 
Scott Parsley          
Director 
Joel Young              
Director 
 

Our Staff: 

Dan McColley            

Executive Director 

Jana Krogmann          

Director of Affiliate 

Operations 

Bree Anne 

Schliesman       

Office Assistant 

Jeremy Duus                  

ReStore Manager 

 

Josh Reynhout              

ReStore Assistant 

Manager 

Tyler Powers                 

ReStore Associate 

Ron Seefeldt      

Construction 

Manager 

Trever Shelden            

ABWK/HER Project 

Manager 

 

 

Morgan 

VanderVorst   

Student Worker 

Abby 

Ceremuga      

Student Worker 

Monique Mack  

Student Worker 

We would like to 
welcome Andrea 
Carlile as our newest 
member of the Board 
of Directors. Andrea 
joined  the Board at 
the  February 2017  
meeting.  She brings 
skills in goal setting, 
strategic planning, 
government relations, 
human resource and 
development, and 
public relations. With 

over fifteen years in 
competitive speaking 
and coaching experience, 
her strongest attributes 
are communication and 
volunteer recruitment. 
Andrea is a professor at 
South Dakota State 
University in the 
Department of 
Communication Studies. 
She also serves on 
regional planning 
committees to oversee 

forensic leagues and 
planning tournaments and 
assists with the organization 
of 1Million Cups to facilitate 
and arrange weekly meeting. 
With her busy schedule 
Andrea still finds free time to 
enjoy her interests such as 
cooking, fashion, running and 
politics. We look forward to 
having her on our board!  

Welcome Andrea! 

Meet Our Newest Board Member! 



 
 

PO Box 412 
Brookings, SD 57006 
Phone: 605-697-2540 
Fax: 605-697-2545 
E-mail: 
info@brookingshabitat.org 

Check out our Website: www.brookingshabitat.org 

Find us on Facebook: Brookings Area Habitat for Humanity and Restore 

Seeking to put God’s love into 
action, Habitat for humanity 
brings people together to build 
homes, communities and hope. 

I would like to improve someone’s home situation with my gift of: 

 ___$50    ___ $100    ___$200    ___$500    ____$1000    _____Other 

Enclosed is my check  payable to Brookings Area Habitat for Humanity 

Business or Individual Name: ______________________________ 

Contact Name and Phone Number:___________________________ 

Address:_____________________________________________ 

Giving made easy! Go to brookingshabitat.org and click the donate now button! 

We are a 501(c)3 organization which means any monetary gift we receive is tax deductible for you and 

an improved home situation for someone else! 

__$10 Box of Nails 

___$35 Roof Shingles 

___$50 Toilet 

___$75 Window 

___$150 Front Door 

___$500 Siding 

___$777 Insulation 

___$991 Framing Material 

___$2000 Flooring 

Your donation helps families break the cycle of poverty and build long-term financial security. With 

your support, Habitat will continue to transform the lives of more than 3 million people world wide. 

Consider a monthly donation today! 


